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ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 

Senator Omar Aquino 
2nd District 
Majority Caucus Chair 
309 L Capitol Building 
Springfield, Illinois 62706 
 
Dear Honorable State Senator Omar Aquino: 
 
The Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board (“State Board”) is required by the Illinois 
Health Facilities Planning Act (20 ILCS 3960) to notify all Illinois General Assembly members of 
a discontinuation of a health care facility in their legislative district.  Prime HealthCare Services, 
Inc. has submitted a discontinuation application to close Ascension St. Elizabeth Hospital, 1451 
North Claremont, Chicago, Illinois, to the State Board. Information regarding this discontinuation 
or other matters related to the State Board can be found at https://hfsrb.illinois.gov/ 
 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact me or 217.782.3516 or 
John.Kniery@illinois.gov 
   
 
Sincerely, 

John P. Kniery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board   
 

cc: Public Notice  

https://hfsrb.illinois.gov/
mailto:John.Kniery@illinois.gov

